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Grace to you and peace, from God our Father 
 and the Lord Jesus Christ. 
  I am truly grateful to serve as your pastor for  
 the interim.  

     This is a brief introduction. St. Mark's will be my 
third interim call. Atonement, San Diego was my first, 
and Bethel, Windsor, CO my second. Before that was a 
twenty year career as a Navy Chaplain, with the first 
duty station in Ceiba, Puerto Rico. After that it was 
ships in San Diego, Marines at Camp Pendleton and 
Marine Boot Camp back in San Diego, helicopters at 
North Island (Coronado, CA), a carrier out of North Island and finally subma-
rines based at Point Loma, CA. And before all that, first call to Augsburg, De-
troit and First English, Toledo. As to origins, born and baptized in North Da-
kota (First Lutheran, Bismarck), raised in Michigan (Trinity, Kalamazoo), col-
lege at Northwestern University (University Lutheran Church) in Illinois and 
seminary at Northwestern Lutheran Theological Seminary (now Luther Semi-
nary) in St. Paul, Minnesota.      

                           I am married to the former Mary Beth Quanbeck of Burnsville, MN. We 
have three adult children, Greg in San Diego, Brad in Denver, and Holly in 
New Haven. Anthony is a Sophomore studying marine engineering at Califor-
nia Maritime Academy in Vallejo. Carly is a Freshman at Windsor High School. 
We are a deployed family. While we are accustomed to family separations as a 
Navy Chaplain family, this will be our first deployment as an Interim Pastors' 
family. Therefore, St. Mark's will be my next port of call. These are exciting 
times for the West family.        

                            Pray for me as I pray for you, always, in Christ Jesus. 
                                  Pastor James West 

 
We are extremely grateful to Mr. Louis Kolb, Mr. Walter 

Haussmann, Mr. Ray Huff, and Bishop Barbara 
Collins for leading the January services as we have been 

awaiting the arrival of Pastor West!  
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Council Notes 
 

The congregational council met on Monday, 
January 16 in the Crossways Room.  Pastor 
Ted Cockley was gracious enough to join us. 
 

- Received the report of officers and commit-
tees. 
- Approved the Nominating Committee and its 
meeting date of February 5.  Three members 
will have their terms expire in May. 
- Approved the change of the date and time of 
March council meeting to 6:00 p.m. on March 
13.  Rev. Dr. Kerry Aucker (Dean of the West 
Branch Conference) will attend the meeting. 
- Approved the hosting of a Healthy Congrega-
tions workshop at St Mark's on February 4. 
-Approved the Outreach Committee's request to 
host a meal packaging event for Outreach, Inc. 
to package 10,000 meals at St. Mark's on Satur-
day, April 29, 2017. 
- Received the Independent Accountants' Report 
on Applying Agree-Upon Procedures. 
- Reviewed the Financial Report for 2016. 
- Planned the next regular meeting for February 
20, 2017. 
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Save The Date! 

Meal Packaging Event  
here at St. Mark’s Lutheran 

Saturday, April 29, 2017 

Volunteers Needed: All Ages and Abilities  

Watch for future details 
on how you can be in-

volved with this  
Outreach Committee 

project. 

Ending Hunger. Enriching Lives.   
 

...SUNDAY,   
       Feb. 12th 

… FRIDAY, Feb. 10th                         

DEADLINES FOR SUBMISSIONS TO: 



The Women of St. Mark’s welcome your dona-
tions.  During February the Bazaar Room is open 
for your donations of holiday decorations, toys in 
good condition, housewares, and other treasures 
you no longer need or want. Please be sure all 
items are clean, in good condition and working 
properly. 
Please pack things in small boxes to make future 
moving easy and place your boxes away from the 
door. 
                      This year’s Fall Bazaar will be  
     Saturday, September 9, 2017.  
       With your help it will be a success. 
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Prayer Chain 
 
 

 

 

     

 When a person or cause needs to be named in pray-
er, contact Kathy Kolb at kathy@kolbnetworks.com, 
and the office, stmarks@stmarkswilliamsport.org. The 
office will list the person or cause in bulletin and 
elsewhere, if it is appropriate to do so. Kathy will 
pass the names and causes along to persons who vol-
unteer to serve in the Prayer-Chain.  
 Please send a note to Kathy to become a  Prayer 
Chain volunteer.  Sometimes we can help one another 
with physical assistance, but every time we can help 
one another with prayer.   

The Bazaar Room is OPEN! 

Ongoing Collections 
    We are still collecting stamps and they can be 
placed in the basket in the narthex. Stamps are 
used in various activities for those in rehabilita-
tion and physical therapy.  
     Tabs are collected and donated to the Ronald 
McDonald House which helps with their cost of 
maintenance, electricity, etc.  Tabs can be 
dropped off in the narthex or in the clear con-
tainer in Fellowship Hall. 
     Pennies for the Youth can be given to Michele 
Owen. Thank You for your Generosity!      

Staff Office Hours 
570‐323‐4619 

e‐mail    stmarks@stmarkswilliamsport.org 

Sexton:  Lou DeSeau  
 Sun - Thurs  5:30a.m.-1p.m. 
Parish Musician: Donna Elkin 
 Sunday mornings & Thursday evenings 
Financial Secretary: Graydon Yearick 
 Mon & Wed 8a.m. -11a.m. 
Youth & Family:  Bernadette Jones 
 Tue., Thur., Fri 12-4p.m.,  
       Wed. 9:00a.m.-3p.m., Sun. 8a.m.-1p.m.    
Youth & Family: Michele Owen   
 M, Tu, W, F  10AM  - 2 PM 
Secretary: Laura Schreckengast  
 Mon-Fri  9a.m-1p.m. 

        
Church Office 323-4619        Fax 323-2452         

Website: stmarkswilliamsport.org       
Main e-mail:  stmarks@stmarkswilliamsport.org  

Rev. James West, Pastor               west7sd@mac.com 

Donna Elkin, Director of Music         donnaelkin@gmail.com 

Bernadette Jones, Youth & Fam.  bjones@stmarkswilliamsport.org 

Michele Owen, Christian Ed. mowen@stmarkswilliamsport.org 

Graydon Yearick, Financial Sec. gyearick@stmarkswilliamsport.org 

Lou DeSeau, Environmental Serv.  

Laura Schreckengast, Parish Sec.   stmarks@stmarkswilliamsport.org    

Ray Huff, Council President rhuff6@verizon.net  home 368-1473   

Walt Haussmann, Vice-President 768-4236   

Karen Boone,  Secretary         995-5107 

Wanda Fortin, Treasurer         337-3931 

Todd Smith, Director, The Way   tsmith@southerntioga.org 

Kathy Eshelman, Stephen Ministry   433-0522 

Michele Fredericks, Parish Life michele.l.fredericks@gmail.com  

Deb Maggs, Family Promise tfdjmaggs@aol.com or 322-8109 



 

 

THIS 
IS 

IT!! 
IT’S HERE!  Our biannual Hobby Expo 
is just over a week away, on February 12!   

Have you thought about what you might 
want to display?  Do you sew, crochet, or 
knit?  Are you an artist?  Do you have a 
collection you’d like to share?  Are you a 

“crafty” person?   
If you’re a cook, would you like to 

make something to share?  
For those who wish to exhibit their enthusiasms, 
contact Bernadette via email or sign up outside 
her door.  All presenters will have up to an 8’          
table (or any part of that) on which to set up 

their presentation or demonstration.  

YOUTH & FAMILY MINISTRY 

ACOLYTES 

JANUARY SCHEDULE: 

February 5 Dawson & Annika  

February 12 Hannah & Jonah 

February 19 Evan & Stefan 

February 26 Makensi, Sadie & Grace 

 

CONFIRMATION 

MEETING THIS MONTH IS  
SUNDAY, JANUARY 19! 

We will start planning the Children’s 
Church service for March. 

Haussmanns are up on the dinner 
schedule. 

SUPER BOWL 
SUNDAY, 

FEBRUARY 5! 

 

Bring your cans of 
food or a monetary 

donation! 
 

Our giant     
footballs and 
soup pots are 

ready to receive 
what you have 

to offer! 

SUNDAY, JANUARY 12, 10:30   This 
month, we’re collecting knit hats, bar soap, and 
new washcloths for Operation Christmas  Child. 

OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD 

    As we told you in the 
January Lion,  the Christian 
Education Committee is and 
the Outreach Committee are 
putting a “new spin” on our 
collections for Operation 
Christmas Child.  Our goal is 
to fill 30 shoeboxes with items that we collect 
throughout the year. These shoeboxes will then be 
sent to children throughout the world, bringing 
them not only physical gifts, but the gift of love as 
well.  It is our prayer that these gifts will then be a 
blessing to the boys and girls who receive them 
next Christmas.  

    In February, we will be collecting knit hats, bar 
soap, and new washcloths. These items may be 
placed in our OCC bin located in the narthex.  We 
thank you in advance for your generosity in help-
ing to spread God’s love.   
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YOUTH & FAMILY MINISTRY (cont.) 
     The end of the year 
is an appropriate time 
to reflect on the past 
year before we move 
into a new one – and 

we move into new ones quicker every year, it 
seems. 

Certainly this year brought lots of changes – 
both Pastor Elkin and organist and choir director 
Jungwha Kim left St.  Mark’s – one by retirement 
and the second by assignment to a new position. 

Pastor’s farewell was quite an event- wonder-
ful food and fellowship, brilliant music com-
posed by a staff member and performed by an 
excellent gathering of musicians.  After twenty 
plus years a fitting tribute! 

A reception was held for Jungwha to send 
her on her way to her new position in Hummel-
stown. 

Last of all I am always impressed by the level 
of talent in our young people.  It seems I run in-
to them at every holiday event – at the middle 
school orchestra  concert at the Williamsport Ar-
ea Middle  School I saw Sean Jensen and Amalie 
Robertson as part of the group. 

Also attended the concert of the WSO Junior 

Strings and the Youth Orchestra – more boys and 
girls from St. Mark’s – among them Taylor 
Wentzel, Sean Jensen, Anna and Laura Zeigler 
and Madalyn Fortin, granddaughter of Judy and 
Charlie.  (Madalyn still has that wonderful red 
hair!) 

The Zeigler girls are part of the vocal ensem-
bles at WAHS and the Strolling Strings – how do 
they do all that and I think they swim as well! 

Enjoyed the duet with Taylor and Sadie 
Wentzel in church a few weeks ago- Mel reports 
that Taylor is first chair French horn in district 
band and Sadie is part of the cast of Once Upon 
a Mattress.  Grace Schreckengast  was also select-
ed for District Band. 

While we were having dinner at Franco’s I 
went into the kitchen and who did I spot but 
Evan Barone – doing some kitchen work and al-
so some serving – Evan says he does that and al-
so, among other things, plays basketball. 

These young folks are amazing – I know there 
are lots of other things to report but I want all of 
you to make a resolution to keep in touch with 
me so that I can include them in my articles. 

— Joyce Hershberger 

Communication is the Key!! 

On many occasions, individuals are distressed 
when no-one visits in a time of need, they don’t 
receive an invitation to an event, or their child’s 
accomplishments aren’t mentioned in a column. 

We can only include someone, take note, or 
reach out when we are made aware of whatever 
situation is pertinent.  Please, if you are conscious 
of such an occurrence, make sure the office 
knows of it—don’t assume that somebody has 
already told us.  Thank you for helping us stay 
on top of things! 
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Youth Fundraising Dinner! 

It’s that time of year!!  Soon, in March, 
our youth will prepare and serve a meal 
AND entertain afterwards...all to raise 
money for a mission project.  This year, 

we are looking into a mission trip! 

So, please keep your eye on the bulle-
tin and the LION for                         
more information.                                  
It promises to be a                              
great time! 



Chicken  
Pot Pie 

Second Saturday!  It’s heart’s and flowers 
for Valentine’s Day!  Heart & flower 

mints that is.  Won’t you 
join us for this time of fun, 
food and fellowship?  
Soup will be shared for 
lunch. Bring a friend!  See 
you on February 11, 10 am! 

Lunch’n’Fellowship!  Janet’s Old-
fashioned Chicken Pot Pie   Enjoy this 
yummy comfort-food dish with us—
perfect for cold winter weather.  So, on         
Wednesday, February 15,                
bring a dish to share.         
Bring a friend.             
Or just bring yourself! 
We look forward to          
seeing you! 

Food Service Committee is always look-
ing for volunteers to assist in the kitchen, 
bake cakes or cookies for special events, 

set tables for more involved oc-
casions, or whatever else is 
needed.  Let Janet Jones know 
of your interest. 

 At the January meeting, Becky Pryor visited to 
promote our food packaging event. 

 The next meeting is on Tuesday, March 28, at 
St. Luke’s church. 

 

PAGE   6 THE   L ION  OF   ST .  MARK ' S  

YOUTH & FAMILY, cont. & MORE 

FEBRUARY 2017  

Sunday, February 26, 6 pm 
Bring a treat and join us! 

On Sunday, January 8, when we cele-
brated the Baptism of our Lord, by present-
ing Faith Chests to those who have been 
baptized in the last year:  Max Applegate, 
Alverda Comerford, Gage Pittenger, and 
Jayden Roberts  An extended hospitality in 
Fellowship Hall followed the 10:30 service. 

A flat screen television has been donated 
for use in the high school room. Besides 
serving as a teaching tool, we can now 
provide different films for different ages or 
preferences at the monthly movie 
night...thank you! 

REMEMBRANCE OF BAPTISM 

Lutheran Shared Ministry 

Exciting News! 
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OUTREACH COMMITTEE NEWS  

  Have Dinner at Wendy’s  
and Earn Money for  

Newberry Branch of NGA  
(Needlework Guild of America) 

“New Clothes for New Tomorrows”  
for needy children in the  

Greater Williamsport Area. 
Where: Maynard Street Wendy’s 

When: Monday, February 13, 2017 from   
5:00 PM – 8:00 PM 

Wendy’s will donate 10% of all sales    
during the above time to the              
Newberry Branch of NGA . 
Great Food, Great Cause! 

Valentine’s Day Wishes 
On February 5, 2017 join the Outreach Com-
mittee for hospitality in the Narthex after 
each service.  While chatting with family and 
friends, Valentine’s Day cards will be availa-
ble for sending to our Special Concern folks 
and others.  Please help us spread 
some mid-winter cheer by send-
ing a card or two to folks we do 
not see as often as we wish. 

THANK YOU FOR CARING 

Daniel’s Closet DistribuƟon Day 
Winter clothing and coats in good condiƟon, accessories, shoes 
and boots in all sizes from infant to adult are in great need.  The 
greatest needs are for children’s clothing, plus size clothing for 
men  and  women  and  shoes,  boots  and  sneakers  for  children 
and adults.   
     Bedding,  blankets  and  linens  are  es‐
pecially  in  need  during  these  cold 
months. 
 

February’s outreach is scheduled as follows. 

Drop‐Off at Redeemer Lutheran Church will be:  
Thur., February 23, 2017 from 4:30 pm – 5:30pm. 

Michele Owen  has  graciously  offered  to  take  any  clothing 
brought  to  St. Mark’s  to  Redeemer.  (If  placing  clothing  in 
the Bazaar Room, please put bagged clothing on the tables 
next to the doors.) 

DistribuƟon will be: 
Saturday, February 25, 2017 from 9:00 am – 11:00am. 

 
 

The Outreach Committee extends our heart-
felt thanks for the many prayers, cards, gift 
cards and monetary donations the congrega-
tion generously gave to the Owen family 
during Devin’s catastrophic illness.  God 
heard our many prayers and Devin is now 
home and continues to recover. Devin has 
been given permission to return to his studies 
at Penn College, but remains under the care 
of physicians both at Hershey Medical Center 
and here. Please continue to pray for Devin 
and his family through this time of recovery. 

Love is the Thread that Binds 

EAT AT WENDY’S FOR NGA! 

JANUARY 2017 

The Quilting Ladies are seeking additional people 
to join in making quilts for Lutheran World Relief. 
In 2015 they created 88 quilts. But due to illnesses 
and surgeries only 76 quilts were created in 2016. 
There are tasks for every level of sewing skill. If 
you can tie a knot you can quilt.  
     Please consider this outreach for those folks ex-
periencing a crisis both here and abroad.  Speak 
with Shirley Hill or Becky Miller Pryor to learn 
more. 

MITTEN TREE REPORT 
On Sunday, January 8th, 2017, during the Sunday 
School hour our youth counted the items from 
our Hat/Mitten trees.  The church collected 39 
pairs of mittens, four pairs of socks, 39 hats, and 
five scarves.  These items will be donated to NGA 
to be distributed to those in 
need.  Thank you very much to 
everyone who donated, it is great-
ly needed and appreciated.    
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In 2016 the Newberry Branch of NGA 
(Needlework Guild of America) gave NEW 
clothing, coats, shoes and personal care items 
to more than 725 people, primarily children, 
in the Greater Williamsport Area.  Like Old 
Mother Hubbard our cupboard is now bare.  
Please consider donating a much needed item 
to replenish our inventory so we can contin-
ue to answer the call for new clothing.  

It is easy to help. Beginning in mid-
February take a heart from the trees in the 
Narthex and purchase the item listed on it.  
It can be one pair or a package.  Donations 
can be placed in the tub in the Narthex. All 
donations are greatly appreciated.  See Vicki 
Haussmann or Deb Buckman for more infor-
mation.   

Continued Outreach... 

A Warm, Fuzzy Thank You HAVE A HEART, DONATE SMART! 

JANUARY 2017 

The Newberry Branch of NGA (Needlework 
Guild of America) sends a warm, fuzzy thank 
you to St. Mark’s Lutheran for their recent 
contribution of 90 assorted hats, gloves, 
scarves and socks.  These items will assist us in 
our outreach in the Greater Williamsport Ar-
ea. From school nursing suites to the Shep-
herd of the Streets’ office, folks are feeling 
better with warm, heads, hands and toes this 
time of year.  

I've learned..... That the best classroom in the 
world is at the feet of an elderly person. 

I've learned..... That just one person saying to 
me, 'You've made my day!' makes my day. 

I've learned..... That being kind is more im-
portant than being right. 

I've learned..... That I can always pray for some-
one when I don't have the strength to help 
him in some other way. 

I've learned..... That no matter how serious your 
life requires you to be, everyone needs a 
friend to act goofy with. 

I've learned..... That sometimes all a person needs 
is a hand to hold and a heart to understand. 

I've learned..... That we should be glad God 
doesn't give us everything we ask for. 

I've learned.... That everyone you meet deserves 
to be greeted with a 
smile. 

I've learned..... That it's those 
small daily happenings 
that make life so spectacu-
lar. 

Please continue to donate non-perishable 
food items to the tub in the Narthex.  The 
United Churches Food Bank is seeing increas-
ing numbers of people each month.  Your 
donations and those of others can help stem 
the hunger of food insecure families. 

Personal care items in regular sizes are 
needed for the Shepherd of the Street’s of-
fice.  These items help clients stretch their al-
ready tight budgets.  Donations may also be 
placed in the tub in the Narthex.  

 
 

 

FLOWER MEMORIALS    
Please remember to sign up for flowers in 
the 3-ring binder in Narthex.  

FOOD FOR THOUGHT 

ONGOING OUTREACH 
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MUSIC AT ST. MARK’S 

At this time, we have still not covered the 
shipping expense for the gift boxes that went 
out in 2016.  We are again asking for dona-
tions for shipping for the Operation Christ-
mas Child boxes that were packed and sent.   

We thank everybody who has already do-
nated.  If you are unable to give, please pray 
for this program as it continues to grow and 
reach more 
children 
around the 
world each 
year!  

Shipping for Operation Christmas Child 

JANUARY 2017 

 
 

Free Community Supper 
Redeemer Lutheran Church,  

Thursday, February 9, 2017 at 5:30 PM 
ALL ARE WELCOME! 

 I'd like you to consider getting in-
volved in the music making in our church. 
This can be approached in many ways. 
Truly, you are making music by singing 
during the service, but you might want to 
consider trying something more.  

 There are three ways you can join 
the Adult Choir: 

1. You can come to rehearsal on Thursday 
at 7 p.m. 

2. You can rehearse on Sunday morning at 
9:30.  This is before the full choir gath-
ers at 10:10 to warm-up for the 10:30 
service. 

3. A new way!  You can meet with me 
during the week for a coaching session 
at a convenient time.  

Any one of these methods will prepare 
you to sing on Sunday, but you are wel-
come at all if you just can't get enough 
singing in your life. In the plans are making 
cd's of the choir music so that you can 
even listen at home to your part. 

Handbell Choir will be rehearsing on 
Thursday night also. We meet in the nave 
at 6 p.m.  For this choir, you need to let 
me know if you want to join before re-
hearsal night, so that bells can be assigned 
to you.  

Soloists:  If you are interested in playing 
your instrument or singing, please talk 
with me. I am contacting our talented 
members, but if I haven't talked with you 
yet, please give me a call.  

Thank you, Donna Elkin   

We are compiling a 
new cookbook of St. 
Mark’s recipes from 
Lunch’n’Fellowship, special 
events, and Iron Chef.   

Have you made a dish 
for an event here at St. 
Mark’s for which you received rave re-
views?  Or have you taste something 
here for which you’d like a reci-
pe?  Please let Janet Jones know ASAP.   

New Cookbook! 

NEEDED 
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FOOD PANTRY 
ITEMS  

CURRENTLY  
NEEDED:  

 

Canned Vegetables,  Fruit , Canned Meats  

Noodles   Stuffings   Sauces‐
Condiments  Mixes    Pastas 
Healthy Snacks  Oatmeal   Cereal 

—The shelves are depleted… 

—Please also check expiraƟon dates 

—In dire need of volunteers, esp. on Thurs‐
days to help clients with items 

Our hours of operaƟon are:  

   Mondays 9‐12     DonaƟons/stocking  

   Tuesdays 10:15 – 2:30    Client distribuƟon               
Thursdays 10:15 – 2:30    Client distribuƟon   
Rear of the Castellano Center:   

       320 Park Ave. Williamsport, PA  
                     570-322-1657 

United Churches of Lycoming County 

   WEDNESDAY ECUMENICAL LUNCHES 
        Join us Wednesdays for lunch and a interesting program! The lunch line opens 
about 11:45 a.m. and you are always assured of a tasty $6 lunch, warm ecumeni-
cal fellowship and a thoughtful program designed to enrich your life mentally, physi-
cally, spiritually and socially.   
     The parking is free in the Pine Street lot north of the church from 11 to 1:30. No 
reservations are necessary, but a call to Gwen at the United Churches Office 570-
322-1110 if you are not a regular attender will help the caterer know how to pre-
pare. 
        FEBRUARY 
1- “Coloring Lent as a Spiritual Practice”   
8- The Rev. Ken Elkin, Retired Lutheran Pastor, Williamsport, 
 “Interesting People You Meet On The Comino de Santiago - 
 The Way of St. James”  
15- Program To Be Announced  
22- The Revs. John Manno & Gwen Bernstine, Hope and Healing   
 Committee, Project Bald Eagle, “Prevention Through Faith  
 Intervention Sunday School Lesson Series”  
 
 

Join us!  Bring a friend!  Make new friends!  When winter weather makes travel 
difficult on Wednesdays call Gwen at 570-419-1464 or 570-323-5911 to know if 

Ecumenical lunch has been cancelled.  



 
Patricia Alexander 
505 Center St., Apt. #61 
Williamsport, PA  17701 
 
Edith Anderson   
Rose View Center 
1201 Rural Ave. 
Williamsport, PA 17701 
 
Jane Angle 
Rose View Court, Room 206 
1251 Rural Ave. 
Williamsport, PA   17701 
 
Dottie Bingaman  
Williamsport Home,  C 1004 
1900 Ravine Rd.  
Williamsport, PA 17701  
 
Marie Byerly 
Loyalsock Creek - 
Rehabilitation & Nursing Home  
- Room 547 
1445 Sycamore Rd.  
Montoursville, PA  17754 
 

 
Hugh Byerly 
1625 Ritchey St. 
Williamsport, PA 17701 
 
Art Decker  
Williamsport Home,  
1900C Ravine Rd. Apt. 1209 
Williamsport, PA 17701  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Reba Jacobs 
c/o Holly Carlson 
524 Locust Dr.  
Danville, PA 17821 
 

       
Carol McMorris 
330 Forest Hills Circle 
Prescott, AZ 86303 
 
Kay Poliska 
1100 Allen St. 
Montoursville, PA 17754 
 
Elizabeth Ruesskamp 
Rose View Center 
1201 Rural Ave. 
Williamsport, PA  17701 
 
Robert Swartz 
1522 Country Club Lane 
Williamsport, PA 17701 
 
Carl & Lucille Weaver 
424 Wyndham Court 
Williamsport, PA 17701 
  
Elda Zeigler 
Rose View Court 
Apt. 209  
1251 Rural Ave.  
Williamsport, PA 17701 
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Special Concerns List 

 
2/8   April Biblehimer 
2/8   Margie Doebler 
2/8   Matthew Heaps 
2/8   Paul Zimmerer 
2/10  Gloria Greevy 
2/10  Charlene Wright 
2/13  Lisa Lewis 
2/13  Emily Newcomer  
2/13  Michele Owen  

 
 

 
2/13  Elsie Sechler   
2/16   Scott Kimble  
2/17   Jarrett Eyer 
2/17   Rick Robertson 
2/17   Betty Stroup 
2/19   Amanda Eyer 

2/20  Tyler Stugart 
2/21   Donna Elkin 
2/21   Brandon Pelleschi 
2/21   Evelyn Ward 
2/22   Kahla Doane 
2/22   Seth Greninger 
2/24   Kenneth Caster 
2/27   Gary Clark 
2/29   Ralph Zeigler  
  

Happy Anniversary and Birthday! 
 

2/4   Stanley & Susan Baker 
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FEBRUARY 2017 Calendar of Events  

                 THE   L ION  OF   ST .  MARK ' S   

Wednesday February 1, 2017 
9:00am Morning Prayer  
9:20am Staff Meeting & Quilting  
1:15pm Pericope  
 
Thu February 2, 2017 
9:00am Morning Prayer  
6:00pm Bell Choir  
7:00pm Choir Rehearsal  
 
Fri February 3, 2017 
9:00am Morning Prayer  
10:30am Christian Ed. Committee  
 
Sat February 4, 2017 
9:00am Healthy Congregations 
Workshop at St. Mark's  
 
Sun February 5, 2017 
8:00am Holy Communion  
9:15am Sunday School  
10:30am Holy Communion  
11:45am Milestone "All the Languages"  
12:00pm The Way  
12:00pm Nominating Committee  
 
Mon February 6, 2017 
9:00am Morning Prayer  
7:00pm Civic Chorus Rehearsal  
 
Tue February 7, 2017 
8:00am City Pastors Breakfast  
9:00am Morning Prayer  
10:00am Publicity Committee  
7:00pm Outreach Committee  
7:00pm Property Committee  
 
Wed February 8, 2017 
9:00am Morning Prayer  
9:20am Staff Meeting & Quilting  
1:15pm Pericope  
 
Thu February 9, 2017 
9:00am Morning Prayer  
5:30pm Redeemer Community Meal  
6:00pm Bell Choir  
7:00pm Choir Rehearsal  

Fri February 10, 2017 
Council Agenda Due  
9:00am Morning Prayer  
 
Sat February 11, 2017 
10:00am 2nd Saturday - mints  
 
Sun February 12, 2017 
Lion Article Deadline  
8:00am Holy Communion  
9:15am Sunday School  
10:30am Holy Communion  
10:30am Children's Church  
11:45am Hobby Expo  
 
Mon February 13, 2017 
9:00am Morning Prayer  
7:00pm Civic Chorus Rehearsal  
 
Tue February 14, 2017 
9:00am Morning Prayer  
 
Wed February 15, 2017 
9:00am Morning Prayer  
9:20am Staff Meeting & 
Quilting  
12:00pm Lunch 'n' Fellowship  
1:15pm Pericope  
 
Thu February 16, 2017 
9:00am Morning Prayer  
9:30am Stephen Ministry  
6:00pm Bell Choir  
7:00pm Choir Rehearsal  
 
Fri February 17, 2017 
9:00am Morning Prayer  
 
Sun February 19, 2017 
8:00am Holy Communion  
9:15am Sunday School  
10:30am Holy Communion  
11:45am Worship and Music  
12:00pm The Way  
6:00pm Catechetical Dinner/Meeting  
 
 

Mon February 20, 
   PRESIDENT’S  
      DAY—  
       office closed 
6:00pm Civic Chorus Board Meeting  
6:30pm Council Meeting  
7:00pm Civic Chorus Rehearsal  
7:00pm Wmspt. Dog Training Club  
 
Tue February 21, 2017 
9:00am Morning Prayer  
 
Wed February 22, 2017 
9:00am Morning Prayer  
9:20am Staff Meeting & Quilting  
1:15pm Pericope  
 
Thu February 23, 2017 
9:00am Morning Prayer  
9:30am Stephen Ministry  
4:00pm Daniel's Closet Drop-Off  
6:00pm Bell Choir  
7:00pm Choir Rehearsal  
 
Fri February 24, 2017 
9:00am Morning Prayer  
9:20am Lion Crew  
 
Sat February 25, 2017 
9:00am Daniel's Closet Clothing  
 Giveaway  
 
Sun February 26, 2017 
8:00am Holy Communion  
9:15am Sunday School  
10:30am Holy Communion  
6:00pm Teen Movie Night  
 
Mon February 27, 2017 
9:00am Morning Prayer  
7:00pm Civic Chorus Rehearsal  
 
Tue February 28, 2017 
9:00am Morning Prayer  
6:00pm LSM at St. Luke's  
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